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To book the Village Hall  -Kathy - 830975
Art Group   -L Morton - 830339
Craft Group - Ann -  830783
Millennium Green  - Mrs K Trigger  -
831451
Landkey Football Club  -M Rippon -
830758
Newport & Landkey United Fellowship
Marian Wright - 830717
Landkey Brownies To join
www.girlguiding.org.uk other inquiries Ali-
son Wyborn - 830323 - Sarah Shadford
830712
Landkey Guides  - Mrs C Russell
Landkey Whist Group  -
Gordon Short  - 830563

Landkey Women's Institute  -
Mrs H Price  - 831259
Landkey Horticultural Society  -
Mrs L Russell - 830428

Cacti club  - Barry Hancock 346494
St Paul's Church  - Mrs MacCaig - 831020
www.landkeyparishchurch.org
Mothers Union  - Mrs MacCaig - 831020
Landkey Playing Field  - G Lane 830854
Landkey Primary School  - 830421
Our local PCSO are Marcus Jarvis
marcus.jarvis@devonandcornwall.pnn.poli
ce.uk - Adam Berry -
adam.berry@devonandcornwall.pnn.police
.uk  and PC Lucy Robinson -
lucy.robinson@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.
uk -  POLICE non emergency 101
St Paul’s Church web site   -
landkeyparishchurch.org
Landkey web site - landkeyvillage.com

Welcome to all new residents of Landkey. This newsletter is published and
delivered bi-monthly . I hope you will all be using the facilities in the village,
Shop/Post Office, Old School Centre, Village Hall ,Pub and the Millennium Green .

SPRING FESTIVAL
This is now planned for March 19th at the Millennium Green and we hope that the whole

village will take part.  We are asking that local Groups and Organisations will be represent-
ed by having a stall or information point so they can publicise their activities and raise
money.  We hope that this event will lead to other future Community schemes, such as
Tidy Landkey Campaign and will be an opportunity to bring the whole Community

together.  At the planning meeting in November it was decided to ask everyone in the vil-
lage to decorate the fronts of their houses with an Easter theme, e.g. bunnies, eggs, bon-

nets, and to consider brightening up the village with bunting.  If your Organisation wants to
be involved please get in touch and if possible come to the next meeting to plan the event

which will be at the Old School Centre on January 14th at 7pm.
We need as many volunteers as possible! Also bunting if your group has any.

SPONSORED HAIR CUT - FLEUR
Fleur aged 12 is going to cut off 15” of her long hair for charity – again on 9th January. 2
years ago Fleur dontated 23 inches of her hair  and over £100 to  Little Princess Trust- a
charity that provides real hair wigs for children who have lost their hair through illness or
injury.  She has been growing her hair ever since and is hoping to donate 15 inches, over
twice the minimum length they need. Fleur will send her hair to Little Princess Trust again,
but she also wants to raise money to buy a new minibus for Lampard Special School in
Newport.  Fleur is a pupil at the school where they use the mini bus to take children with a
variety of special needs and disabilities on local trips.  The bus needs replacing and al-
though the Variety Club will help them, the school still needs to raise £12,000 for the bus.
She was very touched to hear how difficult children find it when they loose their hair and
how a wig helps them feel normal and positive again, Fleur understand how it feels to be
different and wanted to do what she can to help. Please do support her if you can, maybe
10p per inch, say £1.50. Both are very deserving causes and Fleur is really keen to show
that anyone can help others. If anyone wishes to donate to Fleur’s collection or sponsor
her, they could drop a donation into her Guides Unit in Landkey Village hall on Thursday
evenings 6:30 to 8:30 pm, or give any donations or spare change to her collection  tin
which will be in at the village shop/post office from 9th January 2016.  Thank you, your
support is really appreciated.

LANDKEY W.I. - Dates for your Diary
Friday, 15 January – Members and friends will be enjoying a Festive Dinner at 7.00 for
7.30 p.m. at The Royal & Fortescue Hotel.
Wednesday, 10 February – We will be meeting at 7.30 p.m. at Landkey Village Hall
when Gaynor and her dog Indigo will give us a talk and demonstration on behalf of the
Hard of Hearing Association.
Saturday, 13 February – Jumble Sale, plus home-made cakes, raffle and refreshments.
Open 10.00 a.m. – 12 noon.
Further details on all events from the Secretary, Hazel Price – 01271 831259.

St Paul’s Church
Thank you to all who supported the St Paul's Church events and services over the Christ-
mas period. The Fayre on 5th December was attended by many village residents as well as
regular churchgoers and the contribution of all was appreciated. Almost £900 was raised
for much-needed church funds. The Christmas Tree Festival also attracted much interest
with 11 local organisations donating and decorating a tree. Carols by Candlelight is a popu-
lar service and was well attended again this year.
Looking ahead to 2016, the Family Service will, from 3rd January, be held on the first Sun-
day in the month rather than the third. This will enable Mark Loveridge to attend and to
play his drums in accompaniment to his father Bob, the organist. On other Sundays, the
type of service will be either Holy Communion or Morning Prayer. All are welcome to
come along.
Easter will be early in 2016, with Easter Sunday falling on 27th March and Lent beginning
on 10th February. On that day, there will be an Ash Wednesday service at 6:30pm. Lent
Lunches will be held each Wednesday at 12:30pm during Lent, with the first being hosted
by Sarah Ewington at The Ingle, Landkey on 10th February.
More information, including details on all of the Lent Lunches, is available on the church
website: www.landkeyparishchurch .org
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TEA DANCES
Tea Dances will be held on Thursday January 14th and 28th,  Feb-
ruary 11th and 25th.  Everyone is welcome to come along to the
Village Hall at 2.30pm. You don’t have to be up to “Strictly”
standards, just come along and enjoy the atmosphere/music and
join in when you can and meet like minded people, all ages wel-

come.
TEA & CHAT

Following 2 successful get-togethers  in the autumn we have
booked 3 new dates  for 2016.
Monday January 18th, Monday February 15th and Monday March
21st. All the meetings are in the Village Hall starting at 2.30pm till
4pm.
Why not make it your New Years resolution to get out once a
month and join us for a cup of tea (or coffee) and biscuits. You
will be made very welcome. Marion & Trevor.

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS
Wednesday 6th January, 3rd February and 2nd March 2016 at
7.30pm following the  general planning meeting which starts at

7pm in the Old School Centre. Everyone is welcome to attend and
you can make your point, usually point 4 on the Agenda, which

 is published on the website and on the 2 notice boards.
MOBILE LIBRARY VAN.

January 21st 2016(Thursday)
February 18th 2016 (Thursday)

Meadow Close 13.35 - 14.05
Castle Inn 14.10  -  14.55
Bakery Way 15.00  15.45
Denes Close 15.50   -  16.35

SEE HEAR VAN
The See Hear Van will be in the car park behind the Castle Inn on
January 27th between 3 and 4 pm.

BIN DAYS
Green Waste January 13th & 27th

  February 10th & 24th

Black Bin January 6th & 20th

  February 3rd & 17th

  March 2nd

Green recycling every Thursday
POTHOLES

Potholes and other defects including defective ironwork should be
reported using the website
https://new.devon.gov.uk/roadsandtransport/report-a-problem/ or
if internet access is unavailable through the call centre by phoning
0345 1551004 this ensures that the request can be recorded and
allocated to the correct officer.

LYNCROFT STORES & POST OFFICE
New opening hours from 2nd November 2015

  LYNCROFT STORES        POST OFFICE
Monday  7am - 8pm  9am - 7pm
Tuesday  7am - 8pm  9am - 7pm
Wednesday 7am - 8pm  9am - 1pm
     2pm - 7pm
Thursday 7am - 8pm  9am - 7pm
Friday  7am - 8pm  9am - 7pm
Saturday 8am - 8pm  9am - 1pm
Sunday  8am - 3pm  TBC

Use it or loose it.

THE PRINT STUDIO
Based in Landkey The Print Studio  provides online and in-print
solutions including web site design, web site hosting and digital
print services plus a full range of business stationery and promo-
tional print. Call Bob on 01271 533820 or 07958 363301 to dis-
cuss your requirements, email him at mail@theprintstudio.net or
visit the website at www.theprintstudio.net

INCONSIDERATE PARKING
Please park with thought for others. Do not park across
dropped kerbs, (Acland Road and Castle Mill) or on pave-
ments as it is against the law.
Dropped kerbs are there for push chairs, prams, disabled vehi-
cles and the elderly to have access to and cross the road.  Don’t
forget you will be old one day.  Pavements are for walking on.
Don’t forget to be more visible on the darker morning & eve-
nings
Now that we have the Post Office in the shop there will be more
parking needed so please only park outside the shop for the min-
imum amount of time necessary.
If you have a drive or a garage with your property please use it
for your vehicles as many houses on the main road do not have
the luxury and have no option but to park on the road.

DOG MESS
Please clear up after your dog(s) on the Millennium Green. If

you are chatting then please pay attention to your dogs and keep
them in sight at all times, there are plenty of bins around the
Green and Playing Field. Also on the pavements and roads

around the village. It is not pleasant to step in dog mess.

LANDKEY WEBSITE BUSINESS DIRECTORY
Landkey based businesses are invited to take a FREE listing on
our village website.  The new directory of Landkey businesses
will appear on www.landkeyvillage.com  If you offer services
from within Landkey and want to be listed on our village web-
site then send a brief description and contact
details to cerwaldron@gmail.com

OLD SCHOOL CENTRE, VICARAGE ROAD
The Old School Centre is available for hire.  Please ring Sandra
01271 830139 for more information.

LANDKEY VILLAGE HALL
To book the Village Hall for functions or parties please ring
Kathy 01271 830975.

NEWSLETTER
If you have anything you would like to include in the next
Newsletter please email janetdymond@gmail.com
or ring 830077 (evenings)
The deadline for the January/February 20165 issue is 20th
December 2015

LANDKEY WEBSITE
Landkeyvillage.com

IMAGES OF LANDKEY  - WEBSITE
Do you have any photographs of village activities or scenes

which you might like to share with others in Landkey? If so, you
might like to know that you can upload them to the village web-

site. To do so, please contact Charles Waldron on
cerwaldron@gmail.com and he will set you up with a website

login facility
LANDKEY FACEBOOK PAGE

A Facebook group page for "Landkey Village Open Forum" has
been set up

ST PAUL’S CHURCH WEBSITE
Landkeyparishchurch.org
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